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Office of the Minister
MLA, Calgary-Hays

AR113944
February 29, 2024

Dear Chief Elected Officials:

| am writing to share information with you about Budget 2024, which my colleague, the
Honourable Nate Horner, President of Treasury Board and Minister of Finance, has tabled in the
Alberta Legislature. You will find below some details about Budget 2024 that are most closely
related to Alberta Municipal Affairs.

Budget 2024 is a responsible plan for a growing province that invests more than $1 billion to
build stronger communities across Alberta. Through these important investments, my ministry
will continue to support local governments in providing fiscally responsible, collaborative, and
accountable services to Albertans.

| am particularly excited about the Local Government Fiscal Framework (LGFF), which will
deliver predictable capital infrastructure funding to municipalities and Metis Settlements across
Alberta for many years to come. As we are all aware, the LGFF represents years of
collaboration between the province and local governments, and the LGFF replaces the
Municipal Sustainability Initiative (MSI) with a more sustainable model. We set the initial capital
funding baseline for the LGFF at $722 million to remain consistent with the average amount
municipalities have received annually over the last three years of the MSI Capital program.

We now have a true partnership in place through the Revenue Index Factor, which will see
municipal funding rise and fall at a one-to-one ratio that is based on changes in provincial
revenue from three years prior. Our new framework will deliver the predictability and partnership
that municipalities have long been asking for, and | would like to thank you once again for your
input to the development of the LGFF to ensure it effectively supports communities and
residents provincewide. The MSI Operating program will continue as LGFF Operating funding
and will provide $60 million in 2024/25 to local governments to assist with your operational costs
and help to respond to inflationary pressures. More information about the LGFF and the 2024
allocations can be found online.

Additionally, Budget 2024 includes $60 million over three years for the Local Growth and
Sustainability Grant, a new grant to help relieve some of the pressures facing fast-growing
communities. This new grant will help address acute infrastructure priorities and economic
development opportunities. More details about the program will be shared with you later this
year.,
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As with previous years, our budget includes capital support through the federal Canada
Community-Building Fund and Investing in Canada Infrastructure Program. We are also pleased
to maintain the strong support we have for public libraries with more than $33 million going
towards operating grants for libraries across the province.

Budget 2024 puts Albertans and Alberta families first by investing in strong health care, a
modern education system, and supports to keep life affordable. This budget also invests in safe
and supportive communities in Alberta by managing our resources wisely.

| look forward to continuing our work together over this next year as we continue to build strong
and vibrant communities that contribute to a stronger province and a brighter future for
Albertans and their families.

Sincerely,

Ric Mclver
Minister
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